

Английский язык. Часть №1

Самостоятельная работа по дисциплине «Английский язык». Безопасная текстовая PDF-копия готова к просмотру и скачиванию.

Эта версия заново собрана из разрешённого текста. Исходные свойства Office, комментарии, исправления, вложения, изображения и внешние связи в неё не переносились.

Текст материала

□ САНКТ-ПЕТЕРБУРГСКИЙ ГОСУДАРСТВЕННЫЙ ИНСТИТУТ ПСИХОЛОГИИ И СОЦИАЛЬНОЙ РАБОТЫ

Факультет Кафедра теории и технологии социальной работы Кафедра факультета прикладной психологии

Самостоятельная работа

По дисциплине «Иностранный язык» Тема «Английский язык. Часть №1»

САНКТ-ПЕТЕРБУРГ

2020г.

I. READING COMPREHENSION TEST.

Pet cats. For questions 1-5 choose the most appropriate answer (A, B, C or D). Did you know that if you want your pet cat to live as long as possible you should choose an ordinary female cat, keep a close eye on her in spring and summer, and make sure that she is not black, or black and white? It has been discovered that male cats wander further from home, and of the large number of cats killed on the roads in spring and summer, a surprisingly high percentage are black or black and white. Did you know, too, that domestic cats regard their owners as fellow members of the cat family and make more sounds to us than they do to other cats when living in groups? They have worked out that we communicate by sound – and so learn a vocabulary we will understand to get their message over. The way cats have learned to live with, and be looked after by, man, without losing their hunting and killing abilities or their mental independence, is a good reason for studying them, some scientists say. A study of the suburban cat in Barking in Essex showed that outside the home they adopted the same hunting and exploring habits as wild cats. The female cats covered a territory limited to house and garden, while male cats travelled over an area ten times as large. Though many people think the opposite, a cat is very practical about defending its territory. Its attitude depends on its confidence about the cat it faces, following the experience of its previous meetings. Females and young males often hide when fierce adult males turn up on their territory. Female cats seem to feel no tension between their affectionate relationships with humans and their life 'in the wild'. It is the male cats which occasionally show signs of anxiety indicating that they are suffering from restraint.

1. Why do cats make a wider range of sounds when communicating with people?

A. They are used to doing this with other cats. B. They are taught to do so by their owners. C. They are copying human behavior. D. They wish to be considered human beings.

2. Why are domestic cats of special interest to scientists?

A. They are fierce and clever hunters. B. They have been domesticated for a very long time. C. They have lost all traces of wild behavior. D. They lead both wild and domesticated lives.

3. In what ways are wild cats and domestic cats alike?

A. They cover a wide territory. B. They tend to fight. C. They hunt and explore. D. They like to be alone.

4. When on their own territory cats ...

A. ... hide from all strange cats. B. ... allow only familiar cats to cross. C. ... chase larger cats. D. ... allow fiercer cats to cross.

5. Compared with female cats, male cats tend to ...

A. ... be mostly black or black and white. B. ... show less affection to humans. C. ... hunt more successfully. D. ... suffer more frequently from nervous strain.

Тест 1.

1. My father in his room now.

a. was working c. is working b. will be working d. would be working

2. The children when we came.

a. were eating c. ate b. are eating d. eat

3. I tomorrow from 6 till 10.

a. am working c. will work b. work d. will be working

4. My sister said that she the whole day.

a. will be working c. would be working b. will work d. would work

5. The girl a big dog now.

a. see c. is seeing b. sees d. will seeing

6. A girl to school tomorrow.

a. go c. went b. goes d. will go

7. We books every day.

a. read c. are reading b. reads d. would read

8. Yesterday I to visit my friend.

a. want c. wanted b. wants d. will want

9. He said that he English.

- a. will study c. is studying b. study d. would study
10. This child a good pupil.
- a. will be c. would be b. are d. were
11. A cat four legs.
- a. have c. has b. will have d. would have
12. They their homework yesterday.
- a. do c. does b. did d. will do
13. Mary to school every morning.
- a. don't go c. will go b. doesn't go d. is not going
14. We English tomorrow.
- a. will not speak c. did not speak b. do not speak d. would not speak
15. Yesterday I her.
- a. don't see c. didn't see b. will not see d. would not see
16. She said that they Hebrew next year.
- a. would not study c. did not study b. will not study d. don't study
17. They students.
- a. was not c. will not b. did not d. are not
18. He this book.
- a. don't have c. isn't having b. doesn't have d. will be
19. These men everything well yesterday.
- a. wouldn't do c. don't do b. won't do d. didn't do
20. This movie is interesting. I it already.
- a. saw c. have seen b. has seen d. have been seen
21. We for Peter since 5 o'clock.
- a. wait c. waited b. were waiting d. have been waiting
22. After she a new automobile, she sold her bicycle.
- a. has bought c. had bought b. was buying d. bought
23. After George had returned home, he a book.
- a. was reading c. has read b. had read d. reads
24. We will have listened to you by the time they

a. will have come c. will come b. come d. will be coming

25. We to you for two hours yesterday before they came.

a. listened c. had been listening b. were listening d. have listened

тест 2.

1. We the parade yesterday.

a. see b. saw c. were seeing

2. He from Ireland two years ago.

a. come b. came c. was coming

3. She across the English Channel last summer.

a. swim b. swam c. was swimming

4. The boy just through the traffic.

a. run b. ran c. has run

5. When we came he the work well.

a. has done b. did c. had done

6. the mail already come?

a. has b. had c. did

7. The children on the floor, watching television.

a. sat b. has sat c. were sitting

8. She at the same computer for many years.

a. sat b. has sat c. was sitting

9. By the time the policeman arrived the thief

a. had disappeared b. has disappeared c. was disappearing

10. I the river three times before noon. (It's morning now)

a. have crossed b. had crossed c. shall have crossed

11. You sorry not to learn swimming in your childhood.

a. will be b. are c. were

12. He pleased to see you in an hour.

a. are b. was c. will be

13. I went to the hall and there I a strange person .

a. saw b. see c. shall see

14. Every year we to the seaside for a holiday.
a. are going b. go c. were going
15. The manager a few minutes ago.
a. left b. leaves c. had left
16. Bergman a lot of films and I think his latest is the best.
a. made b. has made c. was making
17. Alice lately?
a. Did you see b. Are you seeing c. Have you seen
18. In her childhood she the violin.
a. was playing b. is playing c. played
19. We until midnight last night.
a. have been walking b. walked c. have walked
20. Robert for the university team in 5 matches so far.
a. has played b. has been playing c. is playing

Используйте материал как ориентир: проверяйте источники, требования преподавателя и не сдавайте чужой текст как свой.